
February 8th, 2010

BY FAX: 867-667-5059 and e-mail: yub@northwestel.net

Yukon Utilities Board
Box 31728
Whitehorse, Yukon
Y1A 6L3

Attn: Ms. Sheena Smart
Executive Secretary
Yukon Utilities Board

Re: Application by Yukon Energy Corporation for an Energy Project Certificate and
an Energy Operation Certificate regarding the Proposed Mayo Hydro
Enhancement Project (Mayo B)

Dear Ms. Smart,

The Yukon Conservation Society is applying to the Yukon Utilities Board for Registered
Intervenor status in the above referenced matter.

As per the Yukon Utilities Board Order 2010-1 the Yukon Conservation Society supplies
the following information:

i) The Yukon Conservation Society is intervening to address environmental concerns in
the Mayo B project. These include, but are not limited to, the following:
 water levels at Mayo Lake and associated issues regarding fisheries and wetlands
 water flows on Mayo River between Mayo Lake and the Wareham Dam and

associated issues regarding fisheries
 water flows downstream from the Wareham Dam and its implications on Mayo

Lake water levels
ii) the Yukon Conservation Society does not at this time intend to hire legal counsel

and/or consultants. YCS reserves the right to engage legal counsel and/or consultants
at some future date for the above referenced hearing. If such a contingency occurs,
every effort will be made by YCS to inform the Board as soon as possible.

iii) the Yukon Conservation Society will be filing evidence at a later date. The issues are
as per point i).



The Yukon Conservation Society (YCS) appoints Anne Middler as the YCS employee
authorized to receive documents on YCS’s behalf. JP Pinard and Sally Wright are the
designated alternates. Contact information is as follows:

Anne Middler
Energy Coordinator
Yukon Conservation
Society

302 Hawkins Street
Whitehorse, Yukon
Y1A 1X6 Canada

Tel: 867-668-5678
Fax: 867-668-6637
Email:
ycsenergycoordinator@
gmail.com

JP Pinard
Representative
Yukon Conservation
Society

Tel: 867-393-2977
Fax: c/o YCS at 867-
668-6637
Email:
jpp@northwestel.com

Sally Wright
Representative
Yukon Conservation
Society

Tel: 867-393-2977
Fax: c/o YCS at 867-
668-6637
Email:
scrag@polarcom.com

The Yukon Conservation Society thanks you for this opportunity to participate in the
Yukon Utilities Board hearing of the Application by Yukon Energy Corporation for an
Energy Project Certificate and an Energy Operation Certificate regarding the Proposed
Mayo Hydro Enhancement Project (Mayo B).

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours truly

Karen Baltgailis
Executive Director
Yukon Conservation Society
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